



ATTORNEY GENERAL



Ms Lynn Lovelock Clerk of the Parliaments Parliament House Macquarie Street SYDNEY NSW 2000

- 7 FEB. 2011

Dear Ms Lovelock

I refer to your letter enclosing a copy of the report of the Legislative Council's Law and Justice Committee entitled *Inquiry into the eligibility of members of Parliament to serve on juries* (report number 46), dated November 2010.

I wish to advise that the NSW Government accepts the Committee's recommendation that the statutory ineligibility of Members of Parliament from jury service in the Jury Act 1977 be maintained.

Yours faithfully

(John Hatzistergos)